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Y Etiission

11 October 2012

David Kennedy Direct line 0844 798 4057

_m_s_%m mxmma_,_wm Y Email n-bellamy@audit-
orthampton Borough Counci i

The Guildhall commission.gov.uk
St. Giles Square

Northampton

NN1 1DE

Dear David

Northampton Borough Council Annual Audit Letter 2011/12

Further to our previous email correspondence, v_m.mwm find attached the annual audit letter
for 2011/12.

Please could you ensure that it is made available to all members of the Council. | have
sent an electronic version separately.

Can | also take the opportunity to thank you, Isabell and the _.mmﬁ of the team for your help
and cooperation during the audit.

Yours sincerely

N:/aww\\\ﬂ T f/

Neil Bellamy
District Auditor

Cc  Isabell Procter, Director of Resources
Trevor Croote, Audit Manager

Audit Commission, Unit 10, Whitwick Business Centre, Stenson Road, Coalville,
Leicestershire, LEG7 4JPT 0844 798 4109 F 0121 733 7183 www.audit-commission.gov.uk




10 October 2012

Members ; Direct line 0844 798 4057
-Northampton Borough Council Email n-bellamy@audit-

The Guildhall _ o
St. Giles Square commission.gov.uk
Northampton

NN1 1DE

Dear Member

Northampton Borough Council - Annual Audit Letter 2011/12

[ am pleased to submit my Annual Audit Letter which summarises my 2011/12 audit of
Northampton Borough Council.

Financial statements

On 26 September 2012 | presented my Annual Governance Report (AGR) to the Audit
Committee outlining the findings of my audit of the Authority’s 2011/12 financial statements. |
will not replicate those findings in this letter.

Following the Audit Committee on 26 September 2012 I:

o issued an unqualified opinion on the Authority's 2011/12 financial statements;

o concluded that you have made proper m:,msmmSmsa to secure economy, mm_o_m:o,\ m:a
effectiveness in your use of resources;

o certified completion of the audit.

Closing remarks

I have discussed and agreed this letter with the Chief Executive and Director of Resources.
While this has been another challenging year for the Authority | wish to thank the finance staff
for their positive and constructive approach they have taken to my audit. | also wish to thank
senior management and the Audit Committee for their support and co-operation during the
audit.

Audit Commission, 1st Floor, Millbank Tower, Millbank, London, SW1P 4HQ
T 0844 798 1212 F 0844 798 2945 www.audit-commission.gov.uk




Yours sincerely

xﬁy\f\

Neil Bellamy
District Auditor




